Notes from IAG Meeting Held Tuesday 24th March 2015.
Inspector Nigel Sarling shared Solihull LPU Stop and Search Data with the group. Discussions followed on the requirement to reduce retrospective searches and why officers sometimes have to record the searches at a later time. Discussion was held about how the revision to Code A PACE would potentially reduce some of the “no items recovered” searches as officers would require greater grounds.

Nigel demonstrated on Maps how the Stop and Searches on Solihull correlated with the Police Priority areas and how the Stop and Search comparisons were compared with Census 2011 against demographics of Solihull. The figures were heavily influenced by small increase/ decreases as the total number of searches were low.

David Page suggested that the IAG could maybe look at Dip Sampling to understand the experiences of people stopped and searched in Solihull. Chief Supt Murray supported the idea and set the following -

ACTION- Insp Sarling and David Page to progress Dip Sampling suggestion working with SH Partnerships to compose a letter to explain to a person receiving it the purpose of feedback. David suggested that he approach Stop Watch London for a sample letter.

Further discussions were had regarding the age, ethnicity and age of criminal responsibility. Code A discussed which acknowledges in certain circumstances an U10 yr old may need to be searched. 

The group debated proportionality in cases where Cannabis was the sole purpose for a search which identified alternative opinions as to necessity.
It was identified that there was some disparity in March 2015 Stop and Search Data as some back conversions had to be applied. 

ACTION- Insp Sarling to explain the 34% retrospective search figure for March 2015.
ACTION- Inspector Sarling for next IAG to show actual stop and Search records.

Group discussed a desire to be able to see stop and search operations which has been approved and insurances in place.

Discussions were then had around body worn videos – Ch. Supt Murray explained that this is considered in the WMP 2020 work stream emphasising the importance of evidence recording, officer protection and provided statistics from real to positive.

Ch. Superintendent Murray expressed that he intends to introduce the IAG to a wider Police audience from within the LPU such as Investigations, CAPT etc..

Police then left the room whilst IAG select an independent Chair and Vice Chair. 

New elected Chair is – David Page

Vice Chair is David Dixon 

IAG discussion regarding secretary and minute taking which is a position currently vacant however desire from IAG to elect at future time and A.M agreed to use Police to minute take in the interim period. The IAG agreed that there was no requirement for a treasurer and stated that at the current time they did not want the meeting to become overly formal . Chief Supt. Murray and the group agreed there was a requirement of all to improve membership of the group to better represent demographic of Solihull across a wider age group.

There was a discussion around how the IAG could reach out to a wider audience using IT such as Google hangouts.  

ACTION- David Page to link in with Inspector Steve Mallone (Solihull Partnerships) to increase the IAG membership particularly targeting younger membership (suggested recruit from box clever on the North). 

IAG to consider the best way to communicate the importance of IAG and what is the best medium to do this i.e. local papers, social media etc

Inspector Wilson (South Constituency) and Inspector Green (Meriden Constituency) gave an end of year performance updates on their respective constituencies. Amongst the discussions that followed were focus on harm & exploitation under Operation Sentinel, priority areas & business crime, Inspector Green ended by giving good news that no Burglary’s on the North of the borough for over 7 days.
Chief Superintendent Murray updated the group on the WMP 2020 Blueprint, austerity and the currently Collaboration pilot on the Elmdon/Lyndon Neighbourhoods. A.M spelled out the strategic priorities and the LPU aims for the coming year –

1) Reduce Crime and ASB

2) Improve Victim Satisfaction

3) Reduce Harm (Vulnerable Persons).

Chief Supt Murray discussed the partnership four priorities and expressed desire to mobilise communities i.e. with Streetwatch schemes. He explained that the LPU would not concentrate on performance indicators for “Confidence” as focus needs to be on satisfaction and doing the right thing.
C.I Mandy Platt discussed schools panel pilot on the North of the borough and explained the successes of working closely with in schools and the importance of the Schools Liason officers role. A.M stated that going forward schools where there is the most need would receive greatest support on a triage basis.

John Cogin discussed his visit to WMP call centre and expressed how impressed he was stating that he was previously a critic of the 101 system but now appreciates the volume of work, professionalism of the staff who work at Steelhouse Lane and how he has relayed that back to his own NHW community groups. Ch Supt Murray asked John to express his sentiments in writing (via Insp Wilson) so that he could pass praise on to call handlers.

Date of Next Meeting 18.5.15 at Chelmsley Wood Police Station at 6pm.

